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PARENTS AND COMMUNITY MEMBERS- 
 

Bring on 2019-2020!  We are off to a fast start in the Nestucca Valley School 
District!  Here a few things to be looking out for in the next few months.  
 

OREGON STUDENT SUCCESS ACT- In the 2019 Oregon Legislative session, 
lawmakers passed the “Student Success Act” (SSA).  This act will bring 
approximately $400,000 more dollars into our school district that must be 
spent in prescribed ways.  As a parent, and community member, your voice and 
opinions are integral in the development of the way we will spend this money 
as a school district.  In the next two months, we will begin to engage 
stakeholders with surveys, and community meetings, in an effort to hear the 
wants of our community for our students.  If you are interested in learning 
more about the SSA, please reference Oregon Department of Education’s 
webpage at: https://www.oregon.gov/ode/StudentSuccess/Pages/
StudentInvestmentAccount.aspx  
I have also included a handout in the newsletter that highlights the timeline 
and intent of the SSA.  As always, if you have questions please feel free to 
contact me.  
 

STATE ISSUED SCHOOL DISTRICT REPORT CARDS- Once again, the state will be 
issuing school and district report cards.  These report cards will be released to 
the public in October.  We will be posting a link to this information on our 
webpage as soon as they are available. 
 

SCHOOL SURPLUS SALE- As you know, the school district sold the Beaver 
School building in January of 2019.  The district still has numerous pieces of 
furniture, books, and other pieces of property that have been declared surplus 
by the Board of Directors.  On Saturday, December 7, from 9:00-to 3:00pm, the 
district will be holding a surplus goods sale.  This will be on the same day and 
location as the Holly Daze Bazaar.  If you are interested in purchasing folding 
chairs, a filing cabinet or other school items on December 7th, we will have the 
Beaver building open for you to shop.  
 

So many wonderful things happening in our school district!  Thank you 
students, parents and staff for a great start to our school year! 
 

Misty Wharton 

Superintendent  

Nestucca Valley School District  

mistyw@nestucca.k12.or.us 

503 392 3194 Ext 404   

mailto:mistyw@nestucca.k12.or.us
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NESTUCCA K-8 BOND UPDATE 

 It has been a very busy summer on the campus of the K-8 School bond project.  Over the summer, 
5,000 dump truck loads of dirt were moved.  Most of the summer was spent excavating the area where the 
new addition will be built.  We have been very fortunate in the excavation process, unearthing no odd 
surprises. 

 Currently, the district has a Request for Proposal out for all of the remaining sub-contractor work 
that needs to be completed.  O’Brien Company will accept those bids on October 15, 2019.  Very soon after, 
sub-contractors will begin work on pouring the foundation for the new addition followed by beginning to 
frame in the new structure. 

 The students, and staff, have adapted to our new systems at the elementary school, with each week 
bringing a new challenge to the operations.  Thank you parents and community for being so patient and 
cooperative concerning the new routines (especially parking) at the soon to be K-8 site. 

Reminder that you can always reference our construction camera at https://app.truelook.com/?
u=on1563505467#tl_live 

Here are a few pictures of the construction site: 
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October Activities Calendar  

 

 

Tuesday, October 1st 

VB @ NKN 5:00pm 

Jr. High VB vs. Willamina 3:45pm 

Jr. High FB vs. Willamina 3:45pm 

HS JV FB vs. NKN 6:00pm 
 

Wednesday, October 2nd 

Jr. High VB vs. Perrydale 3:45pm 
 

Thursday, October 3rd 

VB vs. Faith Bible 5:00pm 

XC @ Stayton (Regis) 4:00pm 

Jr. High XC @ Stayton 3:00pm 

Pep Band 6:00pm 
 

Friday, October 4th  

FB vs. Gaston (Homecoming) 7:30pm 

Homecoming Dance  9-11:30pm 

Jr. High XC @ Tillamook 3:30pm 

Pep Band 6:00pm 
 

Saturday, October 5th  

VB tournament @ Western Christian (Varsity) 
 

Monday, October 7th  

VB @ Gaston 5:00pm 
 

Tuesday, October 8th  

Jr. High VB @ Perrydale 3:45pm 

Jr. High FB @ Perrydale 4:00pm 

Jr. High XC @ Rockaway 3:00pm 
 

Wednesday, October 9th  

Jr. High VB vs. Delphian 3:45pm 
 

Thursday, October 10th  

FB @ Sheridan 7:00pm 

XC @Chemawa 

Jr. High XC @ Corvallis 3:30pm 
 

Saturday, October 12th  

VB vs. Vernonia 5:00pm 

XC @Philomath  
 

Monday, October 14th 

Board Meeting 6:30pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, October 15th  

VB vs. City Christian 5:00pm 

Jr. High FB vs.YC 4:00pm 

Pep Band 6:00pm 
 

Wednesday, October 16th  

Jr. High VB vs. Delphian 3:45pm 
 

Thursday, October 17th  

Great Shakeout 10:17am 
 

Friday, October 18th  

FB @ Portland Christian 7:00pm 
 

Saturday, October 19th  

VB vs. Gaston (Senior Night) 5:00pm 
 

Monday, October 21st 

All District Meeting 
 

Tuesday, October 22nd 

VB Playoffs 

Jr. High VB @ Gaston 3:45pm 

Jr. High FB @ Gaston 4:00pm 
 

Wednesday, October 23rd 

Jr. High VB vs.Taft 
 

Thursday, October 24th  

VB Playoffs 

XC @ Vernonia 4:00pm 
 

Friday, October 25th  

FB vs. Knappa 7:00pm 
 

Saturday, October 26th  

VB NWL Tournament 

Speech @ Octoberfest (NKN) 
 

Tuesday, October 29th  

Jr. High FB @ Dayton 4:00pm 
 

Thursday, October 31st 

XC @ District (Lebanon) 4:00pm 
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Dynamic Changes 

This has been a very active start to the year! We have one new teacher and two new instructional 

assistants, all who are fitting in very nicely to our Nestucca family. I’m sure all of you will enjoy them and 

appreciate them as much as I do. Heather Brown is our new Science teacher at the high school level. She is 

a graduate from Oregon State and is already CTE certified and is working towards her endorsement in 

giving students dual credit for certain science classes. She has leaped in with both feet and isn’t shy to take 

on challenges or help out in any area. Alisa Boehler and Julie Love are our two new instructional assistants, 

and have not backed down from any task thrown their way. In this career, you have to have a sense of 

humor, and we so very much appreciate their wit. These two 

notice tasks that need to be done and take them on without 

being asked; that is a great work ethic that we look for in our 

staff. Julie is also our JV high school volleyball coach and Alisa is 

one of our junior high volleyball coaches, so you as you can see, 

they have leaped in with both feet. 

We are putting in new football lights as this is being written. It is 

exciting, as the poles that the lights are on now were put on the 

field in 1959. As you can see in the picture, PUD has been up 

here working hard removing the old poles. At the same time, 

Lightworks Electric is also up here working on the wiring, etc. to 

put up the new football lights. The end result will be that we will 

only have four poles with football lights on them, no more 

shadows on our football field and the ospreys will have a special 

pole with their nest on it. Thank you to Tillamook PUD for all of 

your In Kind work we ask of you.  

We still have the “Off and Away” policy for cell phones. Please 

don’t try to contact your child during class time. They can talk to 

you during break or lunch. Studies show that even the vibration of a phone 

distracts students enough for them to lose focus for up to ten minutes or more in some cases. If you need 

to speak to your child right away, please call the office and we would be happy to get your child to come 

call you. 

I am looking forward to a great year, and if you ever need to talk to me, please call (503) 392-3194 x100 

and set up an appointment. I seem to be running all over lately, so it is best to set up appointment and I 

can set aside time. 

 

Ken Richwine 

Nestucca Jr Sr High Principal 

kenr@nestucca.k12.or.us 

Photo Credit: Sahara Hendricks 
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Food service update 

Free & Reduced Lunch Eligibility 

 

If you have a student attending Nestucca Jr/Sr High this 

year and have not completed a confidential Free & 

Reduced Lunch Application for this school year, we 

strongly encourage you to do so.  The grace period that 

extends eligibility into the following school year 

expires on Oct. 14th, and student without eligibility 

granted this fall will be charged for lunches beginning 

Tuesday Oct. 15th. 

 

Due to the Community Eligibility Provision that is 

currently in effect at Nestucca Valley Elementary 

School, all students each at no charge.  The Jr/Sr High 

did not qualify for this program and students are 

charged for lunches.  Completing the application can 

help you save money and save the districts 

money.  Please have your student collect an application 

in the Jr/Sr High office as soon as possible. 

NHS Band Fall Concert 

November 5th  

7pm  

*special feature honoring 

veterans this year! 
Nestucca Jr. Sr. High School Resource is selling Dutch Mill Bulbs! 

 
If you would like to treat yourself to spring tulips, blue bells, hyacinths and more,                                                                   

consider supporting our fundraiser. 

 
50% of the money spent goes directly to our program! 

 

Sales are open from September 25 - October 16th.  
 

*Items should arrive before October 30th. 
 

If interested, please find a Resource student or contact Carolyn Hill directly at carolynh@nestucca.k12.or.us 

ParentVue at Nestucca Junior Senior High 

Parents of 7-12 students:  if you would like to be able 
to check and see how your student(s) is doing in      
his/her classes, you can do this by getting ParentVue. 
Through ParentVue, you can see your child’s missing 
assignments, grades, attendance and immunizations. 
All we need is an accurate email account. If you don’t 
have a ParentVue account, and would like one, just 
email robinr@nestucca.k12.or.us. She will send you 
instructions on how to set up your account. 

mailto:robinr@nestucca.k12.or.us
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The Wildcat way   

September 27, 2019 
 
Dear Parents and Community: 
 

It is hard to believe we are finishing the first month of school at Nestucca Valley Elementary School.        

This month marks the beginning of momentous changes occurring at our school over the next couple of years.       

Our students, parents and staff came back to dramatic changes to the building and campus from the cafeteria being in 

the gym to how the end of day occurs.  Through all of these changes our students, staff and community have 

demonstrated great adaptability and patience; for which I am tremendously thankful.   

Our staff has also seen changes with new teachers in 5th grade, Mr. David Brandon, and in kindergarten,     

Ms. Katy Bean-Bamford. Also, teachers teaching at different grade levels than last year with Ms. Albin in 6th grade, 

Ms. Hulburt in 2nd grade, Ms. Pruitt in 3rd grade, Ms. Gilmore in 5/6, and Ms. Bryson in 4th grade.  Ms. Foster is now 

working in the BLC/Resource Room and Ms. Parks is now working in the cafeteria. 

Looking forward there are more changes we will experience this year like music performance being held at 

the Jr./Sr. High School and we will work to keep you informed of all the changes.  Throughout all of the changes and 

opportunities the construction process brings I know this is ultimately for the benefit our students. This reminds me 

of how grateful I am for the place where I live and work which has seen fit to provide our students this opportunity, 

thank you. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Chad C. Holloway 
Principal  
Nestucca Valley Elementary School 
 
 

 
THANK YOU!! 

 
Nestucca Valley School District is grateful for all of the community support we receive.  All of our volunteers make 
a difference in the lives of our students.  If there is anyone who was inadvertently omitted please email Chad 
Holloway at the elementary school chadh@nestucca.k12.or.us so they can be included in future newsletters. 
 

Dan Mason – Volunteering for traffic control at the Elementary 
Tillamook PUD – Removal of old football lights, removal of trees and assistance with football lighting project 
Backpack Project Volunteers 
Food Pantry Volunteers 
Bill and Simon Hagerty - Helping haul and place new power shed. 
Carol Johnson – Volunteer in classrooms for many years. 
Lennie Heitsman – Weekly second grade volunteer. 
Dr. Bretzing – Weekly second grade volunteer. 
Carol Johnson – Weekly second grade volunteer. 
Hemlock Nazarene Church - Teacher gift bags 
Pacific Coast Bible Church - Donated clorox wipes, Ticonderoga pencils, and red pens. 
Anonymous School Supply donors 

mailto:chadh@nestucca.k12.or.us
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After School Program off to a Great Start! 
 

The 2019-20 Nestucca Valley 21st Century Learning 

Center After School Program is in full swing! Every 

Monday through Thursday students receive individualized homework 

support as well as   opportunities to work on cooperative team 

projects with an emphasis on art, engineering and social and 

emotional development.  We are still accepting students into the 

program which runs from 3:00-5:30 and is open to elementary, junior 

high and high school students and includes bus service if    

needed.  Registration forms are available on the district website.    

 

Linda Fielder 

Director, Nestucca Valley 

After School Program  

Elementary Garden  
and green team News 

We are moving in to our new garden space!  During the summer a 

temporary fence was put up around our new garden site and O’Brien 

construction brought in top soil that was being removed from other 

zones. These last two weeks, students have been planting fava bean 

seeds.  These fava plants are extremely cold hardy and will function as 

a cover crop and “green manure,” that when turned in will provide 

nutrients for the soil.  The students also transplanted overwintering 

cabbage and cauliflower.  These veggie plants are started in mid-July 

and are either a fall crop, or are a special seed blend that have been bred 

to grow slowly throughout the winter.  These overwintering plants from 

the brassica family are a great way to have fresh flavorful veggies 

during the winter and throughout the spring.  The ability to winter 

garden is one of the huge advantages of gardening in our climate.  

Up next in the garden: laying bark chips, planting grass, moving shed and compost to its permanent position.  If you are 

interested in donating your carpentry skills let us know. We will be building two taller raised beds that will be 

handicap accessible. 

 

 

We have begun our plastic film collection contest.  We will collect plastic grocery bags, cereal 
bags and other stretchy types of plastic film.  This contest will go through April!  It is sponsored by 
TREX building products.  TREX recycles plastic materials and makes them into a “lumber” that is 
great for decks, planters, and any use that is prone to rot.  Our collection box is in the foyer by the 
front door.  Items should be clean and free or food residue.  Our goal is to beat last year’s total of 
180 pounds! 
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Welcome SMARTies!  SMART stands for "Start Making A 

Reader Today", and we plan on reading with this year's 

kindergarten class beginning Oct. 18th.  SMART spends 

an hour each week reading one on one with a student 

and a volunteer reader.   

This reader remains with that student throughout the 

year in order to maintain consistency and trust as well as 

helping that student develop a love for books.  We send 

home two books a month for each student in the 

program to keep and add to their 

own library at home.  We are looking forward to reading 

to your kindergartner with joy and excitement.  All of our 

volunteers have been background checked yearly with 

NVES and every other year with SMART. If you would like 

more information regarding SMART or would 

like to become a volunteer yourself, go to: 
smartreading.org. You are always welcome to contact me 
in person at nestuccavalley@smartreading.org. 
 

Here's to a wonderful year of reading! 

Theresa Roberts 

NVES SMART Site Coordinator 

NVES Wildcat Band News 

5th and 6th Grade Band 

are off to a terrific start!  

We have a total of 76 

students participating in 

band this year! 

The 5th grade beginning band has started meeting 

together Monday-Friday.  Remember to bring your 

instrument & folder every day.   We have considerable 

interest in band this year, with 38 students.  They 

have two notes under their belt and by October 10 

will have learned five notes.  They are doing a super 

job. 

The 6th grade Band is off and running!  This band 

meets every day, Monday – Friday.   Remember to 

bring your instrument & folder every day.     We 

reviewed the first 6 notes of our concert B-flat scale 

(several students can play the entire scale) – and 

reviewed some basic songs learned as beginning band 

members.  We have 38 students in 6th grade band, 13 

are new to band and 2 are new to their instruments.   

We will present our first concert December 17 at the 

High School.  More information to follow as the date 

nears.  

Recorder Time! 

Fourth Grade will begin learning how to play the recorder 

beginning the week of  September 23.  The recorder is an 

excellent way for students to learn how to read music and 

play an instrument.  Students can buy a recorder from Ms. 

Stirling for $5.00, use a sibling’s recorder, or they may use 

one from school during class time only.  The classroom 

recorders must stay in the classroom. 

K-4 General Music Classes 

Kindergarten – 4th grade students attend a 40 minute music class twice a week, and every other Monday for 35 

minutes.  Grading is based on participation, conduct, and class activities.  We give two annual performances for 

Grades K-4.  The first is the Winter Concert December 17 and students in grades K-3 will present a Spring 

Concert May 19.  Fourth grade is an exciting time full of musical growth.   Students begin playing recorders,         

ukuleles, and African Drums and percussion.  At the end of the year, the fourth grade presents a special 

Fourth Grade Showcase and do not participate in the May Spring Concert. 

 
I look forward to working with you this year!! If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Bobbie Stirling   Ex. 323 
bobbies@nestucca.k12.or.us 

http://smartreading.org/
mailto:nestuccavalley@smartreading.org
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Diane Wilkinson, Director 

30720 US 101 S. 

Hebo, OR 97122 

(503) 392-4449 

www.nvelc.com  

Happy Fall from all of us at Nestucca Valley Early Learning Center! 

 

               .  

In the Head Start classroom, our team is all back and ready to get to know all of our families! The 

program is currently full however we do accept applications year-round (see below for the 

recruitment process). The Head Start team includes: Head Teacher Ashlee Buxton, Family Advocate 

Tina Dean, “Cookie” Debbie Swanson, Bilingual Teacher Assistant Vanessa Birrueta, and Teacher 

Aide Haley Wright. This year, we are focusing on parent engagement, utilizing the resources and 

staff we have to support families and continue in our Kindergarten Readiness goals. Parents will 

soon be receiving invitations to the Teaching Strategies curriculum app, as well as parent meetings 

and family nights.  

The Preschool Promise classroom is also in full swing! In this classroom, we have a blend of 

income eligible slots as well as tuition based. Teacher Autumn Marsh and her Assistant Teacher 

Cindy Marshall and Teacher Aide Natasha Durgan are learning a lot of new faces and are also doing 

great things to get their students and their families ready for kindergarten! So far this year, we have 

a spent a lot of time outside! We have started working on Zoo Phonics letters Ff, Hh, and Tt. We've 

been busy learning about families and pets, and how to be bucket filler friends.  

The month of October will be focused on Emergency Preparedness and for the 6
th
 year, we will 

participate in the Great Oregon Shakeout on 10-17 at 10:17 over at the Nestucca Fire Department!  

Our other partners this year are: Tillamook County Bookmobile visiting all of the classrooms every 

other Wednesday; Tillamook County Health Department/ WIC, with their new mobile unit here once 

a month; NV Elementary School & Kindergarten Teacher, Katy Bean-Bamford; the NW EL Hub; and 

the NWRESD. Our Director is a member of the Tillamook County Child Care Task Force, to help 

navigate the childcare desert that we are in as a state, and how best to provide MORE high quality 

and affordable childcare services to the families in our community. 
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We are hoping to get a field trip on the calendar to go visit some pumpkins, but we are thrilled with 

how our own pumpkin patch is doing! Thank you to our parent volunteer, Nicola Harrison and last 

year’s preschoolers for planting these pumpkins for us!  

In the Infant/Toddler (6 weeks to 3 years) classroom, Teacher Ebony Black is continuing her work 

with Teacher Assistant Caitlin Kelly. They are building a developmentally appropriate program – 

which includes a LOT of play time!  

We are full in all classrooms and childcare, however we do accept applications year round. If you’d 

like to set up a meeting to discuss your options, please contact us at 503-392-4449 x1 or email at 

admin@nvelc.com *DROP-IN visits are not available  

The documents, rates, and other program information is all here: www.nvelc.com Our child care 

program is open from 7:00 until 5:00 (or until the last student is scheduled for that month), and ages 

6 weeks up to 3 years. If a student is 3 years old by September 1
st
 of that year, they are required to 

be enrolled in one of the preschool programs on site. The preschool application is a joint application, 

and placement is based on income as well as needs of the family.  

If you are interested in volunteering in our classrooms, kitchen, reading program or on field trips, be 
sure to get your Criminal Background Registry Application in ASAP! It can take 6-10 weeks to 

process, so hurry- you don’t want to miss any of the fun! You can register on-line here: https://
oregonearlylearning.com/providers-educators/providers-educatorscbr/ 

Remember: we do not have a receptionist here at NVELC, so please call or email to set up an 

appointment. In line with our policy as a locked facility, drop-in visitors are not buzzed in the building. 

We all have busy schedules in the building and most of the staff is working directly with children 

during the day, so please be respectful of that! 

Contact(s):  

Director Diane Wilkinson admin@nvelc.com 503-392-4449 x1 

Assistant Director/ Infant-Toddler Teacher Ebony Black littles@nvelc.com 503-392-4449 x3 

Head Start Family Advocate Tina Dean tdean@nworheadstart.org 503-392-4449 x2 

Head Start Teacher Ashlee Buxton abuxton@nworheadstart.org  

Preschool Promise Teacher Autumn Marsh preschool@nvelc.com  

mailto:admin@nvelc.com
http://www.nvelc.com
https://oregonearlylearning.com/providers-educators/providers-educatorscbr/
https://oregonearlylearning.com/providers-educators/providers-educatorscbr/
mailto:admin@nvelc.com
mailto:littles@nvelc.com
mailto:tdean@nworheadstart.org
mailto:abuxton@nworheadstart.org
mailto:preschool@nvelc.com
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